
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 59 OF THE 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) 

For consideration by the Council 
of the City of Vaughan 
on December 15, 2020 

 
 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:32 a.m., on December 2, 
2020. 
 
Council Member In-Person Electronic 

Participation 

Regional Councillor Linda Jackson, Chair X  
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor   X 
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri   X 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati  X 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate X  
Councillor Tony Carella  X 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca  X 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco  X 
Councillor Alan Shefman   X 
 
The following items were dealt with: 

1. PARKLAND DEDICATION GUIDELINE DOCUMENT 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the following report of 
the Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development, dated 
December 2, be approved; 

2) That the presentation and Communication C1, presentation 
material entitled, “Parkland Dedication Guideline Document”, 
be received; and 

3) That Communication C2 from Ms. Jennifer Jaruczek, BILD, 
Upjohn Road, North York, dated November 27, 2020, be 
received. 
 

Recommendations 

1. That the presentation and presentation material prepared by The 
Planning Partnership for the Parkland Dedication Guideline, dated 
December 2, 2020 be received. 
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2. CONSIDERATION OF INTERNET VOTING FOR THE 2022 MUNICIPAL 
ELECTION 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends 

1) That the recommendations contained in the following report of 
the Deputy City Manager, Administrative Services and City 
Solicitor, dated December 2, 2020, be approved; subject to 
amending Recommendation 1, by adding “in principal” after 
the word Election, to read as follows: 

1. That internet voting be authorized for the Advance Vote 
period for the 2022 Municipal Election, in principal, 
subject to the successful completion of testing and 
remediation of the City’s internet voting solution; 

2. That the City Clerk / Returning Officer report back in 
2021 on the outcome of the testing and remediation of 
the internet voting solution; and 

2) That correspondence is sent to the Government of Ontario to 
advise of the urgency of providing a more accurate Voters’ 
List for the 2022 Election. 

  

Recommendations 

1. That internet voting be authorized for the Advance Vote period for 
the 2022 Municipal Election, subject to the successful completion of 
testing and remediation of the City’s internet voting solution. 

2. That the City Clerk / Returning Officer report back in 2021 on the 
outcome of the testing and remediation of the internet voting 
solution. 

 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 12:47 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

  

Regional Councillor Linda Jackson, Chair 


